
 

 

Council Reference: SC5514 
         Record Number: 23/213609 
 
30 June 2023 
 
 
Adrian Hohenzollern 
Director, Western 
Metro West 
NSW Department of Planning  
Adrian.Hohenzollern@planning.nsw.gov.au 
 
 
Dear Adrian,  
 
Re: Revised Leppington Town Centre Draft Planning Proposal (PP-2022- 4033) 
 
Please be advised that a revised draft Planning Proposal for Leppington Town Centre 
has been uploaded to the New South Wales Planning Portal.  
 
The draft Planning Proposal is a joint Planning Proposal between both Camden Council 
and Liverpool City Council and seeks to deliver approximately 10,500 dwellings and 
11,000 jobs.  
 
The draft Planning Proposal has been updated in response to the Department of 
Planning (Department’s) request for additional information in correspondence dated 19 
December 2022 and includes: 
 

 additional flood analysis and mapping. This includes mapping of the six-part 
Australian Institute Disaster Resilience (AIDR) flood risk on the existing (2013) 
and draft ILPs. A3 versions of the flood risk maps are also attached for your 
reference; 

 amending the Land Reservation Acquisition map to include future school 
locations, clarified by Schools Infrastructure NSW (SINSW) and to incorporate 
enlarged intersection splays along Ingleburn Road, with Eastwood Road, Dixon 
Road, Rickard Road and Byron Road;  

 amending the proposed zoning of future school sites to SP2 (Education) at the 
request of SINSW; and 

 updating and correcting the Utilities Assessment, drafted by Mott MacDonald. 
 
Council officers have continued to consult with State agencies with the assistance of 
the Planning Delivery Unit (PDU) to resolve outstanding matters, including:  
 

 Location of the future Leppington Station bus terminus; and 
 Extension of Byron Road to Bringelly Road. 
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Council officers are requesting that a Gateway determination (conditioned where 
appropriate) be issued as soon as practicable to allow the draft Planning Proposal 
package to be publicly exhibited. 

 
We look forward to continuing to work with the Department to progress the draft 
Planning Proposal in a timely manner. 
 
Please do not hesitate to contact me on 4654 7801 or via email at 
josh.pownell@camden.nsw.gov.au should you require any further information. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
 
Josh Pownell 
Manager Strategic Planning 
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